
17 House Ave, Mangere Bridge, 09 636 4233, www.waterlea.school.nz 

8 December 2021 
 

Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula, Ni Hau, Namaste,  Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, 

Fakalofa, Lahi Atu, Vinaka, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Hola, Huan Ying, Bonjour, Sagutom, Konichiwa,  

Guten Tag, Здравствуйте  

Year 1 

Helen Wedde, Rm 1 

Anna de Heer , Rm 2 

Rachel Davies and Janelle Smith, Rm 3 

Cath Ludlow, Rm 4 

Jenny Corkill, Rm 22 (Year 1/2) 

Christina Browne Rm 21 (this class will open for 

New Entrants when needed) 

 

Year 2 

Megan Lundburg, Rm 18 

Kimberly Neiborak, Rm 19 

Sue Forrest, Rm 20 

 

 

 

Year 3 & 4 

Zoe Samson, Rm 11 (Year 4) 

Shumin Liu, Rm 12 (Year 3) 

Josephine Hunt, Rm 13 (Year 3/4) 

Bridget Kent, Rm 14 (Year 3) 

Aroha Buchanan, Rm 15 (Year 3) 

Emma Dutton, Rm 23 (Year 4) 

 

Year 5 & 6 

Budd De Silva, Rm 5 (Year 5) 

Andrea Hawtin, Rm 6 (Year5) 

Camilla Jackson, Rm 7 (Year 5/6) 

Steve Mathews, Rm 8 (Year 5) 

Judy Edwards, Rm 9 (Year 6) 

Tiarnán Quinn, Rm 10 (Year 6) 

 

Reminder: School finishes for the holidays at  

the usual time for each year group: 

Even Classes Last Day: Tues 14  

Odd Classes Last Day: Wed 15 

School is finishing up next week and we have been busy behind the scenes organising what 2022 will 

look like. We are shifting some teachers around and have appointed some new staff members to join our 

2022 line up. Here is what our teaching staff and class organisation for 2022 looks like: 



 

Reports and Class Placement for 2022 

Next week,on the last day of school for the odd and 

even children, reports will be given out to the 

children to bring home. Enclosed will also be 

information on how to book the Wānanga meeting 

for 2 Feb, along with the name of the class and 

teacher your child is in for 2022. 

This will be posted out to the parents of those 

children who are not attending school in person. 

 

Stationery 2022 

All children are required to have a stationery pack 

ready for the start of 2022. These are available to 

purchase from Onehunga Books and Stationery, 

251 Onehunga Mall or  https://

www.obsonline.co.nz/school-stationery-

packs/waterlea-school/g45.aspx 

These can be preordered online from 

now on, however will not be ready for 

delivery or collection in store until mid 

January. Please order according to your 

child’s classroom. 

 

Year 6 Graduation 

We are looking forward to holding our 

graduation for our Year 6 leavers this 

Friday.  While things will look a little 

different this year, we are excited to be 

sending our Year 6s off with a  

ceremony in the hall and some fun 

activities to follow.  

 

 

sKids Holiday Programme 

We are pleased to let you know that sKIDS will be 

returning to Waterlea for the second half of the 

Summer holidays! sKIDS will be available from 5 

January onwards including on 2 Feb if you need 

care on our Wānanga Day. Please 

visit www.sKids.co.nz/Waterlea to enrol or make a 

booking or contact them on 09 576 6602 or 

admin@skids.co.nz 

 

PTA News 

The PTA would like to wish all Waterlea whanau a 

very Merry Christmas and a restful break - thank 

you for all your support during this difficult year!  

2022 Dates 

Term 1—Wednesday 2 February to Thursday 14 April (2 February Wānanga Day Meetings,  

3 February first full day of school) 

Term 2—Monday 2 May to Friday 8 July 

Term 3—Monday 25 July to Friday 30 September 

Term— 4  Monday 17 October to Tuesday 13 December 

Last call for devices, readers and library books - please bring  

any you still have at home back to school asap! 
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